I: Roll Call: Present

Zenon Zygmont, Michael Freeman, Shannon Tad, Scott Grim, Kevin Helppie, Katherine Schmidt, Jason Waite, Cheryl Beaver, Mike LeMaster, David Doellinger, Bob Hautala, Peggy Pederson (for Gay Timken), Cheryl Davis, Amanda Smith, Steve Wojckiewicz (for Mark Girod), Tracy Smiles, Maria Dantas-Whitney, Janeanne Rockwell-Kincanon
II. Call for corrections to the minutes.


Minutes approved.

III. Presidents’ Reports

Gavin Keulks, Faculty Senate- reported no action at this time

John Minahan, Western Oregon University-

Reported overall strong numbers of students.   Fall enrollment 492 above fte, retention rates also strong.  University goal of enrolling 1,000 new freshman looks reachable.  President Minahan anticipates a solid budget

Mark Weiss introduced new budget and payroll director Eric Yahnke.
Kent Neely – suggested looking at the OUS website for notes related to OUS no longer being a state agency which will impact university funding.  Instead, OUS moving toward becoming a compact with state support based on outcomes.  Currently, the OUS Board agrees with this move.   Mark W. pointed out it will mean a reduction of 15% from the state’s budget, and President Minahan reports this has already been accounted for in WOU’s budget.    Questions raised about other OR state agencies and other states having similar programs?  President feels this will have many advantages for WOU, and doesn’t anticipate any major disadvantages.  No major moves will be made by the state until after the gubernatorial election.
Yasmin Ibarra, ASWOU

Introduced Megan Rasmussen, vice president of ASWOU.  Both had just returned from a leadership conference in Denver.  Plans underway for ASWOU’s cabinet’s end of Fall retreat as well as plans for the next election cycle and freshman week activities.
Kent Neely, Provosts’ Council

Provost Neely reported on OSU curriculum changes, including a post bacc. certificate that can applied toward a Professional Science Master’s Degree.
IV: Consideration of Old Business

Changes/Additions to Program Change Form: Robert Monge:

Motion made to accept the changes/additions to the program change form.

Discussion: None

Action: Motion passed.

Curriculum Committee Redistribution: Bob Hautala for Klay Kruczek

Motion made to accept redistribution.

Discussion: A typo was identified on the form.

Amendment made to correct typo.

Amendment passed.

Motion to approve redistribution made with amendment.

Action: Motion passed

Honors Committee Redistribution: Bob Hautala for Klay Kruczek

Motion made to accept the Honors Committee Redistribution.

Discussion: Question raised about the absence of possible library representative in the “optional seats” section (containing business, computer science, and psychology).  

Amendment proposed to include the library in the optional representation category.

Amendment passed.

Discussion:  Based on amendment, question raised regarding the reservation of an “optional seat” for psychology while the other optional seat is reserved for three divisions: computer science, business, or library. 

Amendment proposed to revise text to read “Optional Seats (0-2), chosen solely from the divisions of business, computer science, psychology, or the library”

Amendment passed.

Discussion:  Question raised regarding what would happen if the committee received interest from 3 or 4 of the divisions in the “optional seats” category. Business, computer science, and psychology were consulted during the drafting of the proposal, and based on feedback, doubtful that situation would arise. If it did selection would be based on potential contributions and participation within program.  Maximum of 2 optional seats are available.  No division can have more than one representative on committee. 

Motion to approve redistribution made with amendments.

Action: Motion passed.

VI: Special Presentation: WOU Bookstore, Mark Lane

Mark Lane described the bookstore’s roll on the campus, and current challenges that have led to changes in policies regarding refund and buy-back policies.  Additionally, he invited interested faculty to participate on the bookstore committee.  He also reported the current bookstore computer system is being upgraded to include E-Books, which he anticipates will be ready by this coming Fall.

Motion made for Faculty Senate to write a letter of support for the bookstore’s policy proposals.

Action: Motion passed.

IX- Meeting adjourned.
